
  

 
 
 

 

STAFF REPORT 

Planning Commission Meeting: December 11, 2023 
 

Application FP23-0030: Final Plat for Asbury Centre 2nd Plat 

Location 15892 S. Ridgeview Road 

Owner 

Applicant/Engineer 

Vicky Zurliene, Metcalf Bank 

     Ian Jones, BHC  

Staff Contact Emily Carrillo, Senior Planner 

 
Site Area: 2.84± acres 

 
Proposed Use: Financial Institution & 

General Commercial 
  

Lots: 2 
 

Existing Zoning: C-1 (Neighborhood Center) 

Tracts: 2 Existing Plat: Asbury Centre, Lot 4 

1. Introduction 

The following application is a request for a final plat of Asbury Centre, 2nd Plat. This final plat 
will establish lot lines and dedicate public easements for two (2) lots and two (2) tracts and 
vacate a portion of the existing Limits of No Access (LNA) access control. 

Lot 4A is proposed for the construction of a 3,325 sq. ft. building for Central Bank, as permitted 
in the C-1 (Neighborhood Center) District. Lot 4B is proposed for the construction of an 8,000 
sq. ft. multi-tenant general commercial building. The property was zoned to the C-1 
(Neighborhood Center) District (RZ23-0006) on October 17, 2023, and is consistent with the 
approved preliminary site development plan and preliminary plat associated with this 
rezoning. 

2. Plat Review 

a. Lots/Tracts – The plat will reestablish lot lines for two (2) lots and two (2) tracts for the 
development of a bank and a multitenant commercial building.  

A. Public Utilities – The property is in City of Olathe sewer and WaterOne service areas. 
Existing sanitary sewer and water mains are in the northwest corner of the site. A new 30-
ft utility (U/E) easement adjacent to Hunter Street  is being dedicated by this plat and will 
connect to existing main lines. All other easements are previously platted. 
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b. Streets/Right-of-Way – The proposal takes full access from Hunter Street, right-in-right-
out on Ridgeview Road, and right-in-only on 159th Street. A 25-ft segment of the existing 
Limits of No Access (LNA) along 159th Street, and a 45-ft segment of the existing LNA 
along Ridgeview Road are being vacated with this plat in accordance with UDO Section 
18.40.190. Access was approved in these locations through the approved preliminary plat.  

c. Stormwater/Detention – The proposed development will be served by two (2) on-site 
bioretention areas located within Lot 4A. Additional on-site detention is required with the 
future development of Lot 4B. The site will comply with Title 17 requirements for 
stormwater detention and water quality.   

 

 

Aerial view of subject property in yellow.  

 

3. Staff Recommendation 

Staff recommends approval of final plat (FP23-0030) with no stipulations.  




